## City of McCleary



## STAFF REPORT

To:	Mayor Miller and Council
From:	Fire Chief Andrew Pittman
Date:	September 1, 2024
Department:	Fire Department

Hello all,

The National night out was a great success, it was great to see everyone attend and enjoy the festivities.

The McCleary Fire Department was awarded additional Naloxone dosages through the dept of health at no cost to the city though a state grant program. Thank you, AC Debakker, for your work on that.

The work on Highway 108 has come to an end for the year so we are no longer needed to provide coverage for our partners in Mason County

We have 3 new members that are going through the hiring process at the Fire Department, and we are hopeful to have them onboard in the next couple of months.

Our Partners at Grays Harbor Fire District #12 have agreed to purchase new wildland gear for all members of the department. This will be a great help with working on wildland fires because of the lightweight properties, Thank you GHFD#12 commissioners for your ongoing partnership with the city

August numbers are as follows:

Public assists = 3 Fires =1 Mutual aid fires=1 Accidents =2 Vehicle fires= 3 Fire alarms=3 Rescues=1 Total= 14

Just a reminder we are still in a full burn ban, for more information on this you can check ORCCA, DNR, or the grays harbor county fire marshal's websites for up to date burn restrictions.

Thank you for the opportunity and Stay Safe,

Fire Chief Andrew Pittman